
NOTICE OF INVITING BIDS 

SAN BERNARINO VALLEY WATER CONSERVAION DISTRCT 

PLUNGE CREEK CONSERVATION PROJECT 

The San Bernardino Valley Water Conservation District (District) is soliciting sealed bids for 

construction of the Plunge Creek Conservation Project (Project). The project site encompasses about 

a 1.7-mile long reach of Plunge Creek in Highland, California.  

The work consists of constructing channel restoration features along a segment of Plunge Creek in 

Highland, California to provide suitable habitat for San Bernardino kangaroo rat and increased 

opportunities for groundwater recharge. The Project will include the construction of pilot channels 

that are designed to direct portions of the Plunge Creek flow southwest across the existing terrace 

until they connect with existing remnant channels on the floodplain. The Project will also include the 

construction of splitter mounds to guide the main channel flow into the pilot channels, and a berm 

along the northern boundary of the quarry made of material from pilot channel excavation to prevent 

the flow from leaving the channel. 

A non-mandatory pre-proposal conference will be held at the project site at 1:00 P.M., on February 

19, 2020 at Cone Camp Road Gate, approximately located at 8015 Cone Camp Road Highland, CA 

92346.  See plans for the location.  Attendance is highly recommended.   

A bid security in the amount of 10% of the bid price, made payable to the District, is required with 

each proposal. The security should be in the form of a cashier’s check, certified check or a bid bond. 

Further details are in the Instructions to Bidders. 

Any Contractor submitting a proposal shall possess a valid State of California Class A Contractor’s 

License at the time of proposal submission and during the course of the work.  Note that the Project 

is subject to both California labor standards. Department of Industrial Relations (DIR) prevailing 

wage rates shall apply to this Project.  

The District reserves the right to reject any and all proposals or to waive any irregularities or 

informalities in the proposals or the proposal process.   

Proposals may be delivered in person or transmitted to Erwin Fogerson, PE via registered mail to the 

address below. 

1630 W. Redlands Blvd., Ste. A  

Redlands, CA  92373-0581 

Proposals received after 4:00 p.m., February 27, 2020 will not be accepted. Proposals will be opened 

after the closing time and evaluated by the District based on the criteria in the Instructions to 

Bidders.  

Questions regarding the project may be addressed to Erwin Fogerson, by phone (909) 793-2503 or 

by email: efogerson@sbvwcd.org.  


